ra Mô. 1598 Replication, Transcript, Smill Exhibits, Etc.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 1598

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

FEBRUARY 19, 1959

DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHopel 3-6691 BEFORE THE OTI CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1598 Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an order establishing 80-acre spacing units in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and for extension of the horizontal limits of said pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating special rules and regulations for the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for 80-acre spacing units. Applicant further seeks an order extending said pool to include the following described acreage: W/2 W/2 of Section 13: all of Sections 14, 15, 22, 23, 26 and 27; W/2 NW/4 an SW/4 SW/4 of Section 24; and W/2 W/2 of Section 25, all in Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

> Mabry Hall Santa Fe, New Mexico February 19, 1959

BEFORE :

A. L. Porter John Burroughs

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The Commission will take up next Case 1598. MR. PAYNE: Case 1598, "Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an order establishing 80-acre spacing units in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and for extension of the horizontal limits of said pool."

MR. GRANTHAM: I am Everett Grantham of Grantham, Spann and Sanchez, 904 Simms Building, Albuquerque, New Maxico. I would

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTARS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapul 3-6691

	3
INDEX	
CARL F. LAWRENCE PAGE	
Direct Examination by Mr. Jones 7 Cross Examination by Mr. Utz 15	
W. R. BOHON	
Direct Examination by Mr. Jones18Cross Examination by Mr. Utz30Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter38Cross Examination by Mr. Engbrecht42Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter43	a salina la Januar de Angelana angelana da salahan da salahan da salahan da salahan da salahan da salahan da s
	1

2 3

11. 12. 4. 7. 21

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHopel 3-6691 like to present to the Commission Mr. Carl W. Jones, attorney of Midland, Texas, representing Phillips Petroleum Company, with whom we are associated in this case. We have two witnesses. h

MR. BUELL: If the Commission please, may I interrupt long enough to ask if the Commission intends to get to the Angels Feak case today?

MR. PORTER: No sir, Mr. Buell, we'll reconvene in the morning at the State Highway Auditorium on Cerillos Road. This hall will not be available this evening and we don't feel like we have time to complete this docket this evening, so these gentlemen will be available for a short time in themorning and we will have a morning session at which time we will take up the Angels Peak case.

MR. VERITY: Your honor, in light of that statement, I wonder if I could allow the record to show a statement that I might make at this time on behalf of Southern Union Gas Company in that case because I can't be here in the morning, and in Case 1599, application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for 320-acre spacing --

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Verity, I wonder if you couldn't just dictate it to Mrs. Postlewaite and we'll read it in the record for you.

MR. VERITY: I'll be happy to. All we want to say is that we want to join in the application.

MR. PORTER: If you will dictate your statement.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS - ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

MR.	PAYNE:	: Tal	ke tl	hat c	lown.

MR. VERITY: You will allow that to be in the record tommorrow?

MR. PORTER: Mrs. Postlewaite will be glad to take it.

5

MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir.

MR. VERITY: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Do you have your witnesses? Please stand to be sworn at this time.

(Witnesses sworn in.)

MR. JONES: I should first like to state that its been some years since I last appeared before this Commission, and it is a pleasure and an honor for me to be back. May it please the Commission, this is the application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an order extending the horizontal limits of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Fcol in Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for establishing 80-acre drilling units and other special rules and regulations for said pool. The extension requested is to include within the horizontal limits of this pool wells which have been recently completed in the pool, and for further extension of the horizontal limits to include an area which they think is now known to be reasonably productive within the pool. We will request 80-acre spacing units and other special field rules for this pool, which will be presented later.

Now, in this connection, I should like to mention the fact that when this application was filed by Phillips Petroleum Company

> DEARNLEY METER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REEPETARS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3:6691

sometime in the latter part of December, we were not then aware that a nomenclature hearing involving the pool had also been called on January 14. Now, the nomenclature hearing was heard on January 14 and at that time, it was recommended by Mr. R. M. Montgomery of the Commission's Artesia Office that the horizontal limits of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool be extended to include the southwest quarter of Section 24 in Township 12 South, Range 34 East. If the Commission has acted on that nomenclature hearing, I am notaware of it, but I will say for the purpose of this hearing that although our application was filed previous to the nomenclature hearing, we ask that the horizontal limits be extended to include, insofar as Section 24 is concerned, only the southwest quarter of the southwest quarter because that was the location on which Mr. Gordon Cone had drilled a producing well. However, in this hearing we don't propose to rehash the matter that was gone into at the January 14 nomenclature hearing, but we would like it understood that we do not waive any right we might have if the circumstances warrant to contend at a later hearing and attempt to show to the Commission that all of the southwest quarter is not productive because of a dry hole drilled on the northwest guarter of the southwest guarter and that therefore all of that quarter section should not be assigned to the Gordone Cone well in the southwest quarter of the southwest quarter. MR. PORTER: Mr. Jones, in that connection, I believe the

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & AFSOCIATIS GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

Commission has acknowledged Mr. Montgomery's recommendation in a

nomenclature order; however, we will review that.

MR. JONES: Yes, sir. We don't propose to go into productive acreage at this hearing, anyway, but I am mentioning the fact that we didn't want to waive any right that we might have if we would waive it, for asking for another hearing.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

MR. JONES: Our first witness will be Mr. Carl F. Lawrence.

CARL F. LAWRENCE

called as a witness, being first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JONES:

Q Will you state your name, please, for the record?

A Carl F. Lawrence.

Q And by whom are you employed?

A Phillips Petroleum Company.

Q In what capacity are you employed and where?

A I am employed as Division Development Geologist at

Midland, Texas,

Q Now, in connection with your employment by Phillips Petroleum Company as Division Development Geologist at Midland, Texas, have you had occasion to study and are you familiar with the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

DEARMLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 fications been accepted as a petroleum geologist before this Commission?

Q Have you previously testified and have your quali-

A Yes, sir.

MR. JONES: Is there any question about his qualifications? MR. PORTER: No questions.

Q (By Mr. Jones) Mr. Lawrence, in connection with this application, have you had prepared by you or under your supervision, a structure map of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Fool?

A Yes, I have.

Q Will you put that on the board, please?

A Yes, sir.

MR. JONES: For your convenience, we have had some of these exhibits prepared in a brochure, although they have been offered separately.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

Q (By Mr. Jones) Mr. Lawrence, will you mark that as Phillips Exhibit Number One, please?

A Yes, sir.

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Phillips Exhibit Number One for identification.)

Q (By Mr. Jones) Will you explain to the Commission the preparation of this structure map, Mr. Jawrence, and what it shows with regard to this pool?

A In discussing this field, I would first like to give the

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

Commission the benefit of knowing where the field is and a little bit about the history of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Field. The geographic location of the field, it is located in north central Lea County, New Mexico, approximately ten miles northwest of the townsite of Tatum. Geologically speaking, the Ranger Lake field is located centrally in the Lea-Chavez Basin. The north margin of the living basin lies approximately twenty-four miles to the east.

The discovery well, the Phillips Petroleum Company and Texas and Pacific Coal and Oil Company Number 1 West Ranger Unit, located 660 feet from the south and 660 feet from the east line in Section 23, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, is the discovery well. That well was drilled to a total depth of 12,976 feet in the Siluro-Devonian formation and completed on 9/29/56 through perforations 10, 312, 10, 351 feet opposite the Cisco of Pennsylvanian age. The initial flowing potential was 406 barrels of oil per day, gravity was 41.3, the gas-cil ratio was 1096 to 1.

Since the discovery of the field, the activity and progress in the field, since the discovery, five development wells were drilled. The current status is five Pennsylvanian producers, and one Pennsylvanian dry hole was drilled in the course of the development. There are at present no current drilling wells.

Now, our Exhibit Humber One is a structure map contoured on top of the Ranger Lake pay horizon. The structure map is

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

С

contoured on a twenty-five foot interval, and the current producing wells are indicated along with the datum, below subsea, of the top of the Ranger Lake pay zone.

Q Will you give the location of these wells, please?

10

A Tro five current producing wells are as follows: The Phillips and T and P Number--West Ranger Lake Unit is located in the northwest of the northwest of Section 25, the Phillips T and P Number 1 West Ranger Unit is located in the southeast of the southeast of Section 23, the Phillips T and P Number 3 West Ranger Unit is located in the northwest of the southeast of Section 23, and the Phillips and Texas and Pacific Number 4 West Ranger Unit is located in the southeast of the northwest. The Gordon Cone Number 2 State is located in the southwest of the southwest of Section 24. The one dry hole drilled in the course of the development was the Gordon Cone Number 1 State, which is located in the northwest of the southwest of Section 24. All those wells I have mentioned were in Townsnip 12 South, Range 34 East.

Now, the field structure, as we have interpreted it, our present subsurface interpretation indicates that the field is a northwest-southeast trending anticlinal feature. The apex of the structure is centered diagonally across Section 23.

The field boundaries to date, the eastern limits of the Ranger Lake Field have been established by the Gordon Cone Number 1-24 State, located in the northwest of the southwest of 24, 12 South, 34 East.

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

Q That was the dry hole, was it not?

A That is correct. The well indicated a pinch-out of the porosity pay zone, and porosity was just absent opposite the pay zone. The oil-water contact of the field was established at minus 6211 by the Phillips Petroleum Company and Texas and Pacific Coal and Oil Company Number 2 West Ranger Unit. This well is located in the northwest of the northwest of Section 25, 12 South, 34 East. This contact was established by a water test on that well from 10, 361, minus 6211 to 10, 371 feet opposite the Cisco. Salt water was established from those perforations. The subject well produces water from a series of perforations, 10, 8, 102, 82 to 103, 30 feet. That's opposite the Cisco formation.

Now, the northwest and to some extent the southwest boundaries of the field have not yet been established. In analyzing the lithologic character of the pay zone, we have described it as a light to dark brown Silurian dolomite of Cisco-Pennsylvanian nature, and this exhibit is both regular and chrystalline with a certain amount of fractured porosity. The average gross pay interval pay is 92 feet, and as far as the net pay figure, we have so far indicated it to be approximately thirty-three feet.

Q Mr. Lawrence, have you also prepared a cross section of the field?

A Yes, sir.

MR. JONES: I will ask that it be marked as Phillips Exhibit Two.

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

That was the dry hole, was it not?

5

A That is correct. The well indicated a pinch-out of the porosity pay zone, and porosity was just absent opposite the pay zone. The oil-water contact of the field was established at minus 6211 by the Phillips Petroleum Company and Texas and Pacific Coal and Cil Company Number 2 West Ranger Unit. This well is located in the northwest of the northwest of Section 25, 12 South, 34 East. This contact was established by a water test on that well from 10, 361, minus 6211 to 10, 371 feet opposice the Cisco. Sait water was established from those perforations. The subject well produces water from a series of perforations, 10, 8, 102, 82 to 103, 30 feet. T.ut's opposite the Cisco formation.

Now, the northwest and to some extent the southwest boundaries of the field have not yet been established. In analyzing the lithologic character of the pay zone, we have described it as a light to dark brown Silurian dolomite of Cisco-Pennsylvanian nature, and this exhibit is both regular and chrystalline with a certain amount of fractured porosity. The average gross pay interval pay is 92 feet, and as far as the net pay figure, we have so far indicated it to be approximately thirty-three feet.

Q Mr. Lawrence, have you also prepared a cross section of the field?

A Yes, sir.

MR. JONES: I will ask that it be marked as Phillips Exhibit Two.

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENEPAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Phillips Exhibit Number Two for identification.)

Q (By Mr. Jones) Will you describe that exhibit to the Commission, please?

A This is a northwest-southeast cross section taking that section through the center of the field. The cross section starts in the southeast with the Phillips-Texas and Pacific Number 2 West Ranger Unit, this well being located in the northwest northwest of Section 25, 12 South, 34 East. It transgresses in a northwesterly direction through the Phillips and Texas and Pacific Number 1 West Ranger Unit to the Number 3 West Ranger Unit and terminates in the northwest with the Phillips and Texas and Pacific Number 4 West Ranger Unit, this well being located in the southeast of the northwest of Section 23, 12 South, 34 East. The first line encountered here at the tip is the top of the Cisco formation. This cross section was made at a datum of minus 5900 feet. The red line, shaded red line indicates the top of the gross pay section, the blue line indicates the gas or oil-water contact at minus 6211.

We have also put on the logs, included on the cross section the completion interval and the total depth of the well, as well as the potential as indicated below each well log. We have used gammaray neutron logs in this cross section, which will--it's a good tool as far as indicating porosity as well as mythelogy.

Q Do you have anything else with regard to this exhibit,

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

	_			_		_		-
Mr.	La	ţ	127	e	\hat{n}	С	e	?

Q All right, sir. From your study of the field, Mr. Lawrence, and the exhibits you have presented, the structure map and the cross section, is it your opinion that the five completed producing wells in the field which you have previously identified are within a common reservoir and producing from a common source of supply?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right. Now, Mr. Lawrence, the application requests the extension of the horizontal limits of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool to include the west half of the west half of Section 13. If you will point to those sections, please?

A Yes.

Q All of Sections 14, 15, 22, 23, 26 and 27, the west half of the northwest quarter and the southwest quarter of the southwest quarter of Section 23 and the west half of--24, I beg your pardon.

A 24.

Q And the west half of the west half of Section 25. Now, realizing that only five wells have been completed in the field, but from the nature of the formation and from your study of it, is it your opinion at the present time that this area now may reasonably be expected to be productive in this formation?

A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHopel 3:6691 Wow, Mr. Lawrence, speaking only as a geologist, is there anything in connection with the geology and lithology of the producing formation that would preclude, in your opinion, one well in this field from draining eighty acres? 14

A No, sir.

Q And then is it your opinion as a geologist that one well in the field will drain eighty acres?

A Yes, it is my opinion that one well will drain sufficiently eighty acres.

MR. JONES: That's all the questions we have of this witness.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Lawrence, you testfied that one well, in your opinion, will drain eighty acres. In your opinion, would you get as much oil from eighty acres with one well as you would with two?

A Sir, are you speaking, if you had two wells in eighty acres, do I think that you would get more oil than if you had one?

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

A No sir, it is my opinion that if you drill one well in eighty acres, you would get just as much oil as if you had two on there.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chepel 3-6691

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Lawrence, are you basing your contention of extending the horizontal limits of this pool solely on your Exhibit Number One, your contour map?

A Not entirely, no sir. We have considerably other acreage in the area and we have done considerable investigation into the area, shall we say, as far as seismic exploration and additional subsurface information is concerned; however, security will not permit us to exhibit those. We base that on what we know of the area in general and what we think it would do.

Q Are you basing it on the seismic permeability?

A Not entirely, no sir, because our seismic is, of course off the Devonian, we do not attempt to show it off the Pennsylvanian markers. We base it, of course--I mean, we have a limited amount of wells in the area, as you know, but on what we know of those wells that are in the field there, and in addition, we took into consideration this shallow dry hole, and we based our opinion, as far as the productive acreage, we don't mean to say that all the acreage we have included there will be productive, no sir; we do, however, feel that it stands a chance of being productive.

Q You are asking, are you not, for the extension of the horizontal limits of this pool to include that acreage that you just described, aren't you?

A Yes sir, we are. We feel that it stands a reasonably

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

good chance of being productive.

Q Yet you say that a portion of that may not be productive, even according to your interpretation of subsurface --

16

A Yes sir, a certain amount of that may not be productive, but we won't know until we get a well in.

Q Well --

MR. JONES: I should mention that while we have included all of this acreage, that we think there is good reason to believe it will be productive within the scope of this application, but of course the immediate objective is to get included within the horizontal limits of the pool the presently producing wells and offset locations, but we thought that we would include what in our opinion is reasonably expected to be productive so that the Commission can decide what, in its opinion, should be the extent of the pool in order to save any possible nomenclature hearings that we may have, but the immediate objective is to bring within the limits of the pool the prevently producing wells and offset locations.

Our next witness--1 beg your pardon, was that all the questions?

MR. UTZ: I do have some more questions.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Jones, to clarify this point, I mean, to get something here that may be material, in the absence of special rules, any well drilled within a mile from an existing pool must be drilled, spaced and prorated in accordance with the

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

			-
poo	T	-	-

MR. JONES: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: --within the nearest pool?

MR. JUNES: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz, you may continue.

Q (By Mr. Utz) In view of the statement that Mr. Porter has just made, would that not include enough acreage around the present outlines of the pool to preclude 40-acre drilling?

A One mile, you say?

Q Yes, sir.

A Yes sir, I believe it would.

Q Would it not be more practical to extend the pool as production is gotten in the area so that there would not be any possibility of including dry acreage in the pool, or as little as possible?

A Yes sir, I don't think we would have any objection to that.

Q Well, Mr. Laurence, do you have an engineering witness that will take the stand?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Then that will be all the questions I have. MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Lawrence? You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Did you offer your exhibits?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691 MR. JONES: Yes sir, we will offer in evidence Fhillips Exhibits One and Two and we also ask that the util data shoet I think, which is attached to the left hand side of that brochere you have there, which simply gives well information, we didn't go into the details of it, that will lastly be identified as Phillips Exhibit Number Three.

> (Whereupon, the document was marked as Phillips Exhibit Number Three for identification.)

MR. PORTER: Without objection, Phillips Exhibits One, Two and Three will be received into the record.

MR. JONES: Our next witness will be Mr. W. R. Bohon.

W. R. BOHON

called as a witness, being first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JONES:

- Q Will you state your name for the record, please?
- A W. R. Bohon.

Q Where do you live, Mr. Bohon?

A In Bartlesville, Oklahoma.

Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

A Phillips Petroleum Company. I am a supervising area petroleum engineer for the Western Area. In Phillips' operation, the Western Area is comprised of West Texas and Southeastern New

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-5691

Mexico. in which area this field lies.

Q And in connection with that employment, have you made a study and are you familiar with the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, Mr. Bohon, you have not previously testified before this Commission, as I understand it, is that correct?

A That's correct, sir.

Q Will you then explain to the Commission your education and experience in the field of petroleum engineering?

A I was graduated from the University of Oklahoma in 1948 with a Bachelor of Science Degree, entered the employment of Phillips Petroleum Company for one year, after which I returned to the University of Oklahoma and obtained a Master of Petroleum Engineering Degree in 1950. I then re-entered the employ of Phillips Petroleum Company and have been employed by them since. I have worked at Midland, Texas in the Western Division, which is also the same as the Western Area, the area that covers West Texas and Southeastern New Mexico, was then transferred to Bartlesville, during which time I was also assigned to work on the same area, was then transferred to the Culf Coast Division, and in 1956 was transferred back to Bartlesville as the supervising area petroleum engineer for the Western Area.

MR. JONES: Are there any further questions about his qualifications?

DEARLILEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

MR. PORTER: The witness' qualifications are accepted. Q (By Mr. Jones) Mr. Bohon, have you had prepared by you or under your supervision, a brochure of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool?

A Yes sir, I have.

Q All right, sir.

MR. JONES: Now, we ask that that be identified as Phillips Exhibit Four.

> (Whereupon, the document was marked as Phillips Exhibit Number Four for identification.)

Q (By Mr. Jones) Mr. Bohon, will you go through the information shown on that exhibit, Phillips Exhibit Four, please? A Yes sir, the information, this data contained in this exhibit was prepared as a result of my study of this field. I would like to review that at this time because it is the basis for my conclusions.

The physical properties of the reservoir rock of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Field were determined to have an approximate average porosity of 8.7 per cent. Now, this approximate porosity was determined by using a core analysis from the Phillips Ranger Number 1, and relating to the gammaray neutron log of that well. That relation was then used to estimate the porosity in the remaining wells, we have cored only one well. The maximum measured permeability in the core analysis of the Phillips

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3:6591

Ranger Number 2 was 25 millidarcies and the connate water from this same core analysis was 25 per cent. 21

As for the structural features of the reservoir, Mr. Lawrence has gone over those and I willnot go over that again. The crude is an under-saturated crude and as such, there is no gas cap and no gas-oil contact. The original water-oil contact was determined by myself to be 6210 feet below the subsurface or below subsea.

The characteristics of the reservoir fluid as determined from production tests are as follows: The average gravity of the storage tank oil was 40.4 degrees API, and from the characteristics of the crude, I have estimated that the saturation pressure is 2,250. Formation volume factor at the original reservoir pressure is estimated to be 1.409 and at the saturation pressure, it is estimated to be 1.430. The solubility of the crude from production tests was estimated to be 754 cubic feet per barrel, and of course that is the same solubility that you would have at the saturation pressure.

Reservoir pressure and temperature is the original reservoir pressure as determined in the Phillips Ranger Number 1. Shortly after it was completed, it was measured to be 3,530 PSI. Approximately 7,500 barrels of oil had been produced from this well to the time that the pressure measurement was made. The reservoir temperature has been determined to be 162 degrees Fahrenheit from several bottembole pressure measurements.

> DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

The Peservoir pressure history, I will go into that later. We have a tabulation and a graphical exhibit of that and for the time being, I'll skip over that. The productivity indeces that have been taken in the subject field range from a minimum of .793 to 1.553 barrels per day per pound pressure drop. Statistically, as of December the 1st, 1953, there had been produced 368,711 barrels of oil from this reservoir. The gas produced to this date is 285,088 MCF. None of the wells are producing water at the present.

The monthly oil production, and also the monthly producing gas-oil ratios are also shown later on an attachment and a graphical exhibit, which we will go over later. As Mr. Lawrence said, there are currently five producing wells in the field, four of which are operated by Phillips Petroleum Company. The spacing pattern in the field to date conforms to the pattern that Phillips will recommend, which is a staggered 80-acre unit. The state of depletion of the reservoir is the early stage or development stage. The general reservoir mechanics, to date the primary source of reservoir energy has been the expansion of oil above the saturation pressure. The future reservoir mechanism will be a solution gas drive which may or may not be aided by a partial water drive. To date, there has been no evidence of a water drive.

As Mr. Jones said earlier, Phillips is recommending that this field be developed on 80 acres with the well locations to be

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

not more than 150 feet from the centers of the northwest quarter and southeast quarters of each Governmental quarter section. 23

The next exhibit in the brochure is a tabulation showing all of the bottomhole pressure measurements that have been taken in this field. I think that you can see these better if you will turn on over to the next exhibit, which is a graphical presentation of this same information. There are four wells in which we have bottomhole pressure information, all of those being the four Phillips Ranger wells. I think that you can see from this visual presentation that the decline trends of the bottomhole pressure in all of these wells are similar, they are following generally the same trend.

I would direct your particular attention to the bottomhole pressure history of the Phillips Ranger Well Number 1 and Number 2 The Ranger Number 1 pressures are designated by a dot with a circle around it and the Ranger Number 2 pressures are designated by a dot and a triangle around it. It is quite apparent that these two wells have almost--well, for all practical purposes, they have identical bottomhole pressure histories, indicating clmost infinite communication between these two wells.

Now, the first pressure measurement that we have on the Phillips Ranger Number 2 is shown there in June of 1957. You can see from that that it is considerably below what the original pressure recorded in the Phillips Ranger Number 1 was. Now, that pressure in June of 1957 in the Ranger Number 2 was taken soon

> DEARNLEY - METER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopei 3-6691

after completion of that well, indicating that there had been considerable drainage in that area from production by the Ranger Number 1.

Q How long had the Number 1 been completed at that date, Mr. Bohon?

A The Number 1 had been completed, let's see, approximately ten months. Now, the next exhibit or attachment in the brochure is a tabulation of production from the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Field. We have tabulated the number of producing wells, the oil production, both monthly and accumulated, the gas production, both monthly and accumulated, and also gas-oil ratios. This same information is shown on the following attachment in a graphical form.

Actually, about the only thing that this information shows is that all of the wells are top allowable wells. The lowest--the Phillips Ranger wells all have been making their allowable from the date of completion. You can see that the gas-oil ratio has been very much the same throughout the producing live of the field, which you would expect for an undersaturated reservoir. Now, the question at hand here actually is that of drainage. Will one well drain adequately 80 acres. The next attachment is a method of determining the drainage from one of these wells. In this particular case, I used the Phillips Ranger Number 1, which was the discovery well in the field and the well with the most producing history. On November 21, 1956, the bottomhole pressure

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

in the Phillips Hanger Number 1 was determined to be 2,311 FS1. Accumulated production to this date from the Ranger Number 1 only was 137,000 barrels of oil.

Now, let us assume that this is the only well in the reservoir, or that in other words, it is not in communication with any other well. On that assumption, the original oil in place in this reservoir, or the original oil in place contributed to the performance of the Phillips Ranger Number 1 may be estimated by the formula as shown on the attachment. This calculation shows that the original oil in place contributed to the performance of the Phillips Ranger Number 1 is 9,788,650.

New then, to determine what area in acres you must have to contain this amount of oil, I have made a pool volume calculation using these criteria or data that we have established for this particular reservoir. In other words, 8.7 per cent porosity, 25 per cent connate water and a formation volume factor at original conditions of 1.429. Also the average thickness for the field has been determined, from inspection of the various logs, to be 32 feet.

The oil in place then under one acre for this average thickness would be 11,488 barrels. The total area contributing then to the Phillips Ranger Number 1 may e determined by dividing the total oil contributing to the performance by the amount of oil that is contained under one acre. This determination shows us that there are 852 acres contributing to the performance of the

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

Phillips Ranger Number 1.

The next attachment is another way of looking at this question of drainage and basically involves the same calculations or the same equations that we have in this first presentation. In this particular calculation, I have compared what the theoretical recovery would be from a reservoir with crude characteristics as we have here to what the actual recovery has been from the Phillips Number 1, from the Phillips Ranger Number 1. Now, in this case, we have assumed that the Ranger Number 1 is capable of draining only 80 acres. Now, the theoretical recovery from this reservoir, based upon the crude characteristics as we know them, would be 1.4 per cent, from the original reservoir pressure down to the reservior pressure of 2311, which was measured in the Ranger Number 1 in November of 1958.

26

Now then, we know that the Phillips Ranger Number 1 has actually produced 137,000 barrels over that same time period, and comparing that actual production to the reserves under an 80-acre tract, we can see that the Phillips Ranger Number 1 has already, or as of November, 1958, recovered 14.9 per cent of the reserve that you could put under 80 acres. Now, what this means is that an area considerably larger than 80 acres is contributing to the performance of this well, and --

Q Mr. Bohon--excuse me, did you have anything further? A I was just going to say that this particular type of calculation can be made for any of our wells in this field and

> DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES OSNERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

they Would all show the same thing. Now, as for the magnitude of the acreage that we have of 852 acres, admittedly we could influence this thing by compressibility of the reservoir rock and such as that. Now, those things would change this determination but they would not change the order of magnitude of this determination. In other words, in my opinion, any well in the Ranger Lake Field is capable of draining far in excess of 80 acres.

Q Mr. Bohon, based upon your studies and the data you have presented, is it also your opinion that the five producing wells in the area defined on Phillips E thibit One are within-producing from the same reservoir and from a common source of supply?

A Yes sir, I know of no reason to believe that they are not. The structure map and the cross section of Mr. Lawrence certainly indicates them to be, and our pressure history in several instances certainly prove beyond any question of a doubt that some of the wells are in almost infinite communication with each other.

Q All right, sir. Is it further your opinion--you have stated it, but for the record Ull ask you again--is it your opinion from your study of this field, Mr. Bohon, that one well in the field will efficiently drain, without waste, d0 acres?

A Yes sir, it is.

Q All right, sir. Now, based upon your studies and the data you have presented, do you have field rules to recommend

> DEARHLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

to the Commission for the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool?

A Yes sir, those field rules are also attached in the brochure that was presented.

28

Q Now, without reading the rules, will you briefly summarize for the Commission the provisions of each rule?

A The rules, as proposed by Phillips Petroleum Company, are that the field be developed on 80-acre spacing, and that any well projected to or completed in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located within 150 feet off the center of the southeast quarter or the northwest quarter of a Governmental quarter section. Actually, the majority of these rules, or these rules, and in fact in almost their entirety, were copies after other fields in the State of New Mexico.

Q All right, sir. Now, Rule 3-B provides for exceptions to the location specified in the case of where the application is based upon topographical conditions, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

MR. JONES: All right, sir. That's all the questions we have of this witness.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Bohon, apparently the well in the southwest of the southwest of Section 24 is already off pattern on what the recommendations are. What would you propose concerning that well?

A Well, sir --

ER. PORTER: Cr is that right?

MR. JOMES: Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691 A Let's see, we were in the south --

MR. PORTER: Southwest of the southwest of Section 24.

A Yes sir, it's off pattern. Mr. Cone drilled the Number 1 Well, which would have been on pattern but it was a dry hole.

MR. PORTER: What would you propose that the Commission do with that well?

A Well, I think that the Commission would have to, of course, allow it to be produced.

MR. PORTER: In other words, you would recommend an exception --

A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: -- for that location from the original order?

A Yes, sir.

MR. FORTER: Any questions of the witness?

MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Payne?

MR. PAYNE: I would like to clarify one point, Mr. Bohon. Before I ask you this question, I might explain that we generally consider spacing and protation units as different things and I am wondering here if you are actually proposing 80-acre spacing, which would only allow one well to be drilled on 30 acres or whether you are actually proposing 80-acre protation units so that a man can drill more than one well on 80 acres but just receive

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTARS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

an GO-acre allowable, which is to be divided among the wells?

A Well, actually in that consideration, we are proposing 80-acre prorationing unit.

> MR. PAYNE: Thank you, that's all the questions I have. MR. JONES: Only one well?

A If a manwants to drill more than one well, as long as he only gets one allowable, we don't care how many he drills.

MR. PAYNE: So that actually you are asking for 80-acre prorationing?

A Yes, sir.

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: I understand that we are running out of time in the use of the hall. I hadknown that there was a meeting here at five-fifteen, but forgot. In the meantime, are there any questions of this witness?

MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Bohon, I believe you stated in your exhibits that the maximum permeability was 28 millidarcies?

A That was the maximum measured permeability.

Q I see.

A As recorded on the core analysis from the Phillips

Ranger Number 2, and I might point out here that from a gammaray

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHapel 3-6691 neutron log analysis, the better porosity development was not corec in that well, so I do not think that this 28 millidarcies is the maximum permeability in the Ranger Lake Number 2 or in the field, but that just happened to be the maximum permeability recorded on the Ranger Number 2. 31

Q Have you taken any cores in any of these wells?

A In the Ranger Number 2.

Q You didn't core then through the section?

A No sir, we did not get the top part of that, of the Ranger Lake pay, and that part actually, from the gammaray neutron analysis, is the most porous section.

Q Can you tell from your neutron analysis about what the permeability is?

A No sir, I cannot.

Q So you have no idea of what the permeability is in that area except that you think it is better than 23 millidarcies?

A Yes sir, I do.

Q Is there any evidence of fractures in this area?

A Yes sir, there is. If you would like, we will submit a copy of this core analysis to the Commission, which does indicate fractures.

Q Yes, we would like to have that, please.

MR. JONES: We ask that that be marked as Phillips Exhibit Five, pleace.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

(Whereupon, the document was marked as Phillips Exhibit Number Five for identification.)

Q (By Mr. Utz) Mr. Bohon, you have not attempted to run any interference tests on this field so far, have you?

A No sir, we have not run any interference tests, nor do we plan to run any interference tests. I would not expect to be able to measure the difference over the drop in pressure recorded on 80-acre spacing or 40-acre spacing between wells, because I would expect that drop from one way to the other to be within the accuracy of a measuring device. I don't have much faith in interference tests. On very, very small spacing or development, they are all right, but on 40 acres, the fact that you cannot record communication between wells, to me, does not indicate that there is no communication. I don't know of any better communication test that you could have than the one in the performance of the Ranger Number 1 and Number 2.

Q You are saying then that you don't feel that you can measure the pressure drop by an interference test?

A What do you mean by an interference test? Maybe if we could clarify --

Q I am shutting in one well in the field and producing an offset well to show what--to see if the shut in well has any pressure drop due to the production of the second well.

A No sir, I do not believe you could for the reason that

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUZ, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

your pressure drop is very great in the immediate vicinity of the well bore and this pressure becomes less as you move away from the well, so that by the time you get to a well on 40-acre spacing, then it is within the accuracy of the measuring device, your bomb, it would be within thirty pounds, which I think is within the accuracy of a bomb.

Q Well, sir, in your explanation of -- I don't know what the page number is -- but your bottomhole pressure, your initial bottomhole pressure on your exhibit you just presented, didn't you use it as a means of showing communication between these wells, the drop in initial pressure on the well after production on the Number 1?

A Yes sir, I did, but those are static pressures. That would be static pressure on a communication test.

Q But you did have a pressure drop?

A Oh yes, you will have pressure drops, very definitely, but you will not be able to pressure at that instant.

Q But you do have a pressure drop by producing one Well and shutting in another?

A You might be able to.

Q Referring to that page in the exhibit that you recorded the bottomhole pressures, the initial reservoir pressure on the Ranger lake Number 1 was 3530, I believe, was it not?

A Yes sir, that was after 7,500 barrels had been produced from that well.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW RECORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

Q I believe that you stated that the Ranger Lake Number 1, bu that production which you have just stated, has caused pressure to drop on the Ranger Lake Number 2?

A Yes, sir.

Q To 2843?

A Yes, sir.

Q When was the Ranger Lake Number 3 completed?

A The Ranger Lake Number 3 was completed, well, soon before the first pressure measurement of it. The first pressure measurement on the Ranger Number 3 as shown on this exhibit was taken soon after the completion of that well.

Q The completion of the Number 3?

A Yes, sir.

Q Well, how do you explain then the high pressure in the Number 3?

A Well, the only explanation is that the communication between the Number 3 and the Number 1, that the communication between Well Number 3 and Well Number 1 is not nearly as good as it is between Well Number 1 and Well Number 2.

Q Communication to the northeast, or northwest then, you don't believe is as good as it is to the southeast?

A Well, I couldn't say to the northeast. I don't know just exactly where the communication is good, but it is not as good between those two wells as it is between some of the other wells. As to what areas the communication is or where it is, I

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691
cannot delineate.

Q Well, at any rate, you don't feel the production from the Ranger Lake Number 1 affected the pressure on the Number 3?

A It didn't affect the original pressure, no. Subsequent pressures from the Number 3 appeared to be falling more in line with the pressures of the other wells.

MR. PORTER: We will have to interrupt here so that we can let the other meeting have the hall. Suppose we go into my office, and since there's a few of us, I believe there will be room enough for us to finish there.

(Hearing continued to Mr. Porter's office.)

MR. PORTER: Let the record show that the hearing is reconvened in the offices of the Oil Conservation Commission. I am sorry that we had to move into rather cramped quarters, but we felt it would be better to try and finish this case so that you people could be released.

MR. JONES: We appreciate it.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz, would you like to pursue your a questioning at this time?

MR. UTZ: I might have a couple of more.

Q (By Mr. Utz) Mr. Bohen, can you tell me how much oil was produced from the Ranger Number 1 at the time you took the pressure on the Number 3?

A At the time we took the pressure on the Number 3, yes sir, that will take me just a second. The Ranger Humber 3 pressure

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

was taken September 13, 1957, and the Manger Mumber 1 and produced approximately 65,000 barrels at that time.

Q 65,000?

A Yes, sir.

Q Roughly, half the amount that had been produced when the Number 2 pressure was taken? You had produced 127,000 was it not?

A No sir, the Number 2 pressure has not been related to the Number 1 pressure. The 127,000 barrels was produced from the Number 1 and the pressure of 2311 was taken from the Phillips Ranger Number 1 also. If you will look on the attachment, on November the 21st, 1958, in the Ranger Number 1 the pressure was 2311. From completion to that date, the Ranger Number 1 had produced approximately 137,000 barrels.

Q I see. Well now, how much oil was produced from the Number 1 when the Number 2 pressure was taken of 2343?

A That pressure was taken in July of 1957, July the 10th, and that production was approximately 61,000.

@ 61,000 barrels?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the reason for your Number 3 pressure being so high, I believe you stated, was because you didn't feel the communication between the Number 1 and the Number 3 was as good as it was between the 1 and 2?

A Yes sir, that's true.

DEARNLEY - MEYER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 Q Do you expect that condition might exist in some of the rest of the pool?

A I really couldn't say. I do think that the performance of the Number 1 Well and the Number 3 Well have indicated that both of them are producing from areas considerably in excess of 80 acres.

Q Due to your volumetric calculation versus production?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you think that the Number 1 Well had lowered the pressure at all on the Ranger Number 3?

A It apparently had not; if it had, it was not of a significant amount.

Q Actually, the pressure is higher than the initial pressure on the Number 1?

A That's true.

MR. UTZ: I believe that's all I have.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of the witness?

GOVERNOR BURROUGHS: What is the approximate cost of completing a well in that field?

A Approximately \$210,000.00.

MR. PORTER: The average depth is about ten?

A Ten thousand, three, ten feve.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

MR. NUTTER: Yes.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTING ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 MR. PORTER: Mr. Nuttor?

CROSS EXAMINATION

38

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Bohon, what is the top perforated interval in your Well Number 2?

A Well now, Well Number 2 is perforated from 10,326 to 10,336.

Q And the interval that you --

A And there are-pardon me--there are additional perforations at 10,282 to 10,303 and 10,310 to 320.

Q And the interval that you have a core on is approximately how many feet, Mr. Bohon?

A Approximately 65 or 70 feet. The core starts at 10,313, with your uppermost perforation in the Number 2 Well being 10,282, so that the uppermost perforation, the uppermost interval there is 10,282 to 10,303, all of which is above the interval cored here.

Q So approximately what part of the perforated intervals do you have a core available on, in a fraction, one-third, one half, two-thirds of the interval or just what?

A Let's see, we have 21 feet that we don't have a core analysis on and 26 feet of the perforations that we do have a core analysis.

Q So you have a core analysis --

A Approximately half, a little over.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-5691 A Yes, sir.

Q And the highest permeability that you measured on that core was 28 millidarcies?

39

A That's correct.

Q What is the average permeability, approximately, just by visual examination of the core analysis there, sir?

A I have averaged that, and it was 14 millidarcies, I believe, of what I consider the net pay.

Q Did I understand correctly, Mr. Bohon, when you replied to a question by Mr. Utz, that you believed that these pressure differentials that you showed between the Number 1 Well and Number 2 Well and the Number 1 Well and Number 3 Well indicated a variation in the permeability between the Wells?

A Actually, I do not know what caused the fact that there is not nearly as much communication between Well Number 1 and 3 as there is between Number 1 and 2. The reason for that, and this would be merely speculation on my part, it could be that We might have some lensing or something of that nature, I don't know.

Q If lensing were present in here, there's a possibility that drilling wells, only one well to 80 acres, might result in missing a lens?

A Well --

Q And not recovering the fullest amount of oil possible? A I don't really care to testify about the lensing because

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3:6691

I have not analyzed the cores, or I would prefer that that request be referred to our geologist.

MR. JONES: I believe Mr. Lawrence could tell you this, Mr. Nutter.

MR. NUTTER: Well, Mr. Bohon brought the lensing up, I didn't.

A I said I don't know what the reason is.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Well, do you think that since we have this possibility, that there is a variation of permeability as detected between two wells which are on the proposed SO-acre pattern, and there seems to be a rather wide variation of permeability or a wide variation in the effect of communication between the various wells, that it might be a little premature to be spacing wells on a pattern that hasn't been definitely established as an effective drain for the area?

A I don't think that the two questions, one as to the communication between two wells, and the other as to the ability of the wells to drain are--I don't believe those are the same question.

Q Well, the communication of the well is the ability of the well to drain, though, is it not?

A Yes, in a way it is, out let's real of it--there are actually two questions involved, whether the Munice I Well and the Munice 3 Well are actually in the sub-sub-sub-volr or separated there by some permeabling interval of a separated of the by some permeabling. Involves of a separated

> DEARMLEY METER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL EAW ROCHMENS ALBUQUEPOUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

separation or what permeability barrier, I don't know what it is and I am not even sure that there is any, but it does not affect the question of the ability of the well to drain 30 acres. I think the performance of Well Number 1 and Well Number 3 have both exhibited that they are able to drain far in excess of 30 acres. Ŀп

Q You stated that it would cost approximately \$200,000.00 to drill a well in here. Have you made an estimate of the value of the recoverable oil in place on an 80-acre tract as opposed to a 40-acre tract?

A No. Well, just very generally. I am not sure what the recovery would be. We know what the oil in place is, and an estimate of the oil in place, assuming an 18 per cent recovery factor, we can pretty well determine what the difference would be.

Q Would it be economic to drill two wells on 80 acres in this pool?

A Yes sir, I think that it would be.

MR. MUTTER: I believe that's all, thank you.

A 1 do not think that there would be any additional reserves for recovery by the drilling of two wells.

MR. NUTTER: That might depend on whicher you were drilling in the direction of Number 2 or Number 3, though, wouldn't it?

A No, I don't think so.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

DEARNLEY: MEIRP & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTES ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapet 3:6691

MR. PORTER: Mr. Engorecht?

CROSS EXAMINATION

112

FY MR. ENGBRECHT:

Q Mr. Bohon, in relation to your proposed special field rules, I notice your casing program there. Are you familiar with Rule 107?

A No, sir.

Q In Rule 107, we have two options there, Option 1 and Option 2, and Option 1, if I mry read, "Allows all casing strings to stand cemented a minimum of eighteen hours prior to commencing tests. The operators using this option shall report on Form C-103 the actual time the cement was in place before initiating tests." In your Rule, or Special Rule Number 6, you have said that you have a proposal of two strings of pipe set in accordance with the following program: You recommend a three hundred feet surface cemented to the surface and a minimum of twelve hours under pressure before drilling a plug or initiating a test. By the same token, on your "B" proposal of Rule 6 on your producing or your oil string, you have twelve hours there also.

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you wish to jonter this as an exception to Rule 107, sir?

A Yes, I think so; however, if the Commission rules otherwise, why we have no real objection to the eighteen hours as opposed to the twelve hours. These rules were prepared by our

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-5691

Proration Section in Bartlesville and it is my understanding they were taken from field cules of other fields in the State of New Mexico. 43

MR. ENGBRECHT: I have no other questions.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Bohon, in response to a question by Mr. Payne, you stated that you thought it would be all right for an operator to drill two wells on an 80-acre unit providing he only received one allowable, yet somewhere in your recommendations, Recommendation Number 7 provides that the reservoir would be developed on wells that would be located within 150 feet of the center of the northwest and the southeast quarter of each Governmental quarter section. Now, that specifies where the wells would have to be located, would it not?

A Yes, sir. I would assume that any variation from this would have to be approved by the Commission.

Q I see. You would specify a spacing pattern and any well that deviates from that pattern would have to be approved separately?

A Yes sir, for the purpose of a more uniform pattern in the field.

MR. NUTTER: I see

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

MR. PORTER: Actually, this is a location pattern, I

suppose?

A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: I believe you offered all of your exhibits? MR. JONES: Yes sir, except Four and Five. We will now offer in evidence Phillips Exhibit Four, which was the brochure, and Phillips Exhibit Five, which is the core analysis.

I would like to ask Mr. Lawrence again, if I may, a question which has been raised, whether in his study of the logs of these wells which are shown on this cross section, he finds any evidence of lensing?

MR. LAWRENCE: No sir, I did not find any evidence of lensing whatsoever in the field. All the porosity zones are clearly different throughout all the wells that we have now with the exception of the dry hole, which is in the northwest of the southwest of 24.

MR. JONES: Is that particularly applicable to Well Number 3?

MR. LAWRENCE: Well Number 3, yes sir, we have the same porosity present in it as we do anywhere else.

MR. JONES: That's all I have.

MR. IAWRENCE: It might differ perhaps a little bit here

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-8691 44

from the rest of the wells, but the same porosities are present.

45

MR. PORTER: Let the record show that Exhibits Four and Five were received.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Lawrence, is there any geological reason that you know of which would cause Well Number 2, the original pressure in Well Number 2 to be lower as a result of production from Well Number 1 and yet the production from Well Number 1 had not affected Well Number 3's original pressure when that well was completed?

MR. LAWRENCE: Well, as we all know--I think Mr. Bohon's explanation on that was the test. He's more qualified to testify to something like that. I agree with him that it is just a case where perhaps the permeability in that well was not quite as good at it was in the other well, but the wells are still in the same reservoir. I think the chart shows that they are approaching the same thing.

MR. MUTTER: Would you have any explanation, Mr. Lawrence, for the fact that Well Number 3 has the highest initial potential of any of the four wells, even though you say it may have the lowest permeability?

MR. LAWRENCE: Well, it has a little more in that pay section.

MR. NUTTER: I see. I believe that's all, thank you. MR. PORTER: Does anyone have anything further to offer in this case?

> DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHapel 3-6691

MR. JONES: That concludes our evidence, may it please the Commission. We do call attention to Paragraph Five of the application stating that of the land covered by the application and to which it is requested the horizontal limits of this pool be extended, that all of Section 23, the west half of the northwest quarter of Section 24, the northwest quarter of Section 25 and all of Section 26 are State-owned lands and they are designated as the West Ranger Unit Area.

The West Ranger Unit Area was approved by this Commission by Order Number R-797 on May 2nd, 1956. We ask that the Commission take administrative notice of this fact. We further point out that of the fourteen other operators in the area proposed to be covered by the pool as extended, they all received actual mailed notice of this application as well as the regular published notice of the Commission.

In closing, we ask that the Commission take administrative notice of the testimony at the January 14th nomenclature hearing -

MR. GRANTHAM: January 12, that is.

MR. JONES: Was it January 12?

MR. GRANTHAM: Yes.

MR. JONES: --wherein it was testified by Mr. H. R. Montgomery of the Commission's Artesia office that he recommended the extension of this field to include all of the southwest quarter of Section 24, and that one well was capable of producing this acreage, consisting of 160 acres.

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

46

That's all we have.

MR. PORTER: Anything further to be offered in this case? MR. UTZ: I would like to ask, what was the completion date of the Cone Number 1 dry hole?

47

MR. JONES: I think I have it on the application.

MR. BOHON: All that information is on the attachments.

MR. JONES: Let's get it on the record.

It was completed on February 20, 1957.

MR. PORTER: If there is nothing further to be offered in this case, we'll take it under advisement, and the hearing will recess until nine o'clock tomorrow morning at the Highway Commission Office.

(Whereupon, the hearing was recessed until 9:00 a.m., February 20, 1959.)

DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-(69)

FRIDAY MORNING FEBRUARY 20, 1959 AUDITORIUM STATE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT BUILDING

48

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order. We will recognize Mr. Grantham.

MR. GRANTHAM: If the Commission please, in Docket 1598, in the application of Phillips Petroleum Company, Ranger Lake, we have no additional testimony, but I would like permission to reopen the case merely to correct one error in the testimony of Mr. Bohon. I think it will take about two minutes.

MR. PORTER: Since all the parties are here who were present in our case yesterday afternoon, the Commission will re-open the case for the purpose of allowing the correction to be made.

MR. GRANTHAM; You may take the stand, Mr. Bohon.

W. R. BOHON

recalled as a witness, having previously been duly sworn, further testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GRANTHAM:

Q Will you state your name, please?

A W. R. Bohon.

Q You testified in Docket Number 1598 yesterday?

A Yes sir, I did.

Q There was an item in your testimony you desired to

correct, is that true?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

A Yes sir, that is true.

Q I wish you would proceed, please.

A Thank you. Yesterday afternoon on testifying on the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, in cross examination I was asked the question as to whether or not it would be feasible or possible for an oil company to drill on 40-acre spacing. In answer to that question, I made a quick mental calculation of the reserves, multiplying the estimated recovery factor by the original oil in place, but I used the original oil in place under the 80-acre tract rather than under a 40-acre tract, which of course doubles the reserves and would change the answer to my question from yes to no. 49

Now, if the Commission would like, I could go into some detail as to the basis for this on the economics to a company, well cost and so forth.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Bohon, unless someone has a question, I don't feel that that would be necessary. Does anyone have a question of the witness concerning this correction?

MR. UTZ: Yesterday Mr. Bohon didn't have the recoverable reserve figures. If he has that this morning, I think it would be well to get them in the record.

A I believe that I said yesterday that the recoverable reserve would probably be from 15 to 20 per cent of the original oil in place. The oil in place under a 40-acre tract is 459,000 barrels. I have used an estimated recovery factor of 18 per cent,

> DEARNLEY - METER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3:6691

which would give a recoverable reserve of 82,620 barrels. As also stated yesterday, the estimated well cost is \$200,000.00. There is an additional \$5,000.00, probably, for tankage, and then later in the life of this field, we will probably have to install pumping equipment and that willcost approximately \$25,000.00 at the depth of these wells, for an estimated total well cost of \$230,000.00.

MR. UTZ: What is your estimate of the value with the oil in place in a 40-acre tract to the surface?

A My estimate, and this is for a tract which has only a one-eighth royalty out of it --

MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.

A The estimate of that value of oil to the working interest is \$181,764.00. I would also like to point out here that the Phillips and T & P Ranger tract has an overriding royalty interest also, which would further reduce that. Obviously, an operator, even with only the one-eighth royalty deducted, cannot afford to drill a \$230,000.00 well when his anticipated recovery before overhead would be \$181,764.00.

MR. UTZ: That's all the questions I have.

MR. PORTER: Anyon: else have a question concerning

these statements?

The witness may be excused.

MR. GRANTHAM: Thank you very much.

A Thank you, sir.

(Witness excused.)

50

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES General Law Reporters Alsuquerque New Mexico Phone Chapel 3-6691 STATE OF NEW MEXICO) : ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, JERRY MARTINEZ, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing were reported by me in Stenotype at the time and place aforesaid; that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript by me and contains a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

I FURTHER CERTIFY that I am not employed by or related to any attorney or party of interest in this matter; and, further, that I have no financial interest in the outcome thereof.

DATED this 6th day of March, 1959, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico,

Notary Public

My Commission Expires: January 24, 1962

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

51

County

Pool



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 3, 1959

Mr. Everett Grantham Grantham, Spann & Sanchez P.O. Box 1031 Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Grantham:

On behalf of your client, Phillips Petroleum Company, we enclose two copies of Order R-1343 issued March 2, 1959, by the Oil Conservation Commission in Case 1598, which was heard on February 19th.

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr. Secretary - Director

bp Encls, BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MISICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY FOR AN ORDER EXTENDING THE HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF THE RANGER LAKE-PENNSYL-VANIAN POOL IN TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND ESTABLISHING 80 ACRE BRILLING UNITS AND OTHER SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR SAID POOL.

1-2 CLO 2 - All CO 2 2

CASE NO. 98

APPLICATION

Phillips Petroleum Company makes this application for an order extending the horizontal limits of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool in Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and establishing 80 acre drilling units and other Special Rules and Regulations for said pool, and in support of the application states:

1,

According to the Commission's Southeast Pool Nomenclature, the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool is presently described horizontally as the E/2 and E/2 of NW/4 of Section 23, the NW/4 of NW/4 of Section 25, and the N/2 of NE/4 of Section 26 in said Township and Range, said designation having been established by this Commission by its Orders R-928, R-1042, and R-1118. Applicant is the owner (with Texas Pacific Coal and Oil Company) and is the operator of four oil wells recently completed and producing from the Pennaylvanian formation in, and in the vicinity of, the Ranger Lake-Pennaylvanian Pool as presently described and located in said Township and Range as follows:

- (1). SE/4 of SE/4 of Section 23, being the discovery well in said pool known as the Phillips-Texas Pacific No. 1 West Ranger Unit Well, completed through casing perforation from 10,312 to 10,351 feet.
- (2). NW/4 of SE/4 of Section 23.
- (3). SE/4 of NW/4 of Section 23.
- (4). NW/4 of NW/4 of Section 25.

3.

Two other wells have been drilled into the Pennsylvanian formation in, and in the vicinity of, the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool as presently described, one being a producing oil well located in the SW/4 of SW/4 of Section 24 of said Township and Range, and the other being a non-commercial and plugged and abandoned well located in the NW/4 of SW/4 of said Section 24, both drilled by Gordon M. Cone.

4.

-2-

It now appears from the information obtained from the drilling, completion, and production of the aforesaid wells that the Pennsylvanian formation will probably be productive of oil in at least the W/2 of W/2 of

2.

Section 13; all of Sections 14, 15, 22, 23, 26 and 27; W/2 of NW/4 and SW/4 of SW/4 of Section 24; and W/2 of W/2 of Section 25 of Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant requests the Commission to extend the horizontal limits of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool at this time so that said Pool shall include the area described in this paragraph.

5.

Of the area hereinabove stated to be probably productive of oil in the Pennsylvanian formation and requested by applicant to be included in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, the following is State Land subject to the control of the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico and is designated as the West Ranger Unit Area:

> All of Section 23; W/2 of NW/4 of Section 24; NW/4 of Section 25; All of Section 26.

Applicant is the operator and Texas Pacific Coal and Oil Company is the sole non-operating interest owner of said West Ranger Unit Area. The West Ranger Unit Agreement was approved by this Commission by its Order No. R-797 in Case No. 1057, dated April 27, 1956, and by the Commissioner of Public Lands on May 2, 1956.

6.

Applicant further requests that the Commission enter its order establishing 80 acre drilling units for said pool, each unit to be half

-3-

of a quarter section of the United States Land Surveys and the well thereon to be located in the center of one of the two 40-acre quarter quarter sections comprising the unit, with a tolerance allowance of up to 150 feet in any direction from the center of the quarter quarter section when such tolerance is necessary in order to avoid structures or natural abstructions rendering drilling impossible or impracticable.

Such spacing of wells as herein requested will insure orderly development of said pool, protect correlative rights and prevent possible waste.

7.

8.

Applicant further requests that the Commission ent. such other Special Rules and Regulations for the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool as it shall deem proper and justified in view of the evidence to be presented at the hearing herein requested.

9.

The other operators owning interests in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool as its horizontal limits are sought by this application to be extended, and who are therefore all of the parties interested in this application, so far as is known to applicant, are as follows:

- Texas Pacific Coal and Oil Company P. 0. Box 2110 Fort Worth, Texas
- (2). Gulf Oil Corporation Petroleum Building Roswell, New Mexico

(3). H. J. Porter Gulf Building Houston, Texas

- (4). The Ohio Oil Company Midland National Bank Building Midland, Texas
- (5). Tide Water Oil Company Petroleum Life Building Midland, Texas
- (6). The Pure Oil Company J. P. White Building Roswell, New Mexico
- (7). Continental Oil Company Petroleum Building Roswell, New Mexico
- (8). Magnolia Petroleum Company 1116 West First Street Roswell, New Mexico
- (9). Humble Oil and Refining Company First National Bank Building Roswell, New Mexico
- (10). Monsanto Chemical Company 602 West Missouri Midland, Texas
- (11). Pacific Western Oil Company C/o Tide Water Oil Company Petroleum Life Building Midland, Texas
- (12). Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. 410 West Ohio Midland, Texas
- (13). Gordon M. Cone Lovington, New Mexico
- (14). Vickers Petroleum Corporation
 P. 0. Box 2240
 Wichita 1, Kansas

WHEREFORE, Phillips Petroleum Company, the applicant herein,

prays the Commission to set this application for a public hearing before

an Examiner at such time and place as the Commission may designate and that notices be issued according to law, and that after such hearing this application be in all things granted. Pursuant to Rule 1203 of the Rules and Regulations of this Commission, applicant states that it prefers that the hearing be hald at as early a date as may be convenient for the Commission and at such place as will allow the earliest possible setting.

Respectfully submitted,

PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

By

Carl W. Jones P. O. Box 791 Midland, Texas

Attorney for Applicant Phillips Petroleum Company

-6-

PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

MIDLAND, TEXAS

December 29, 1958

LEGAL DEPARTMENT RAYBURN L. FOSTER VICE PRESIDENT AND GENERAL COUNSEL HARRY D. TURNER GENERAL ATTORNEY MIDLAND DIVISION CARL W. JONES CHIEF ATTORNEY EWARD H. HILL JOE D. MEROMEY GEORGE W. TERRY. JR. STAFF ATTORNEYS

Cace 1598

at. Ky. Hini.

H.

Re: In the matter of the Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an Order Extending the Horizontal Limits of the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool in Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lee County, New Mexico, and establishing 80 Acre Drilling Units and Other Special Rules and Regulations for Said Pool.

Oil Conservation Commission 107 Mabry Hall Capitol Building Santa Fe, New Maxico

Gentlemen:

AIR MAIL

Enclosed herewith in triplicate is Application of Phillips Petroleum Company bearing the above title. Will you kindly set hearing on this matter before an Examiner at as early a date as is possible and convenient and at such place as will allow the earliest setting, and issue the required notices. Appearance of a New Mexico attorney will be entered in the case prior to the date of the hearing.

Very truly yours, Curl W. Jonis

Carl W. Jones

Enclosures CWJ:mb

Docket Manded

No. 6-59

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING FEBRUARY 18, 1959

Oil Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

ALLOWABLE:

- : (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for March 1959
 - (2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March 1959 from six prorated pools in Lea County, New Mexico; also consideration of the allowable production of gas from seven prorated pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, for March 1959.

NEW CASES

CASE 1596: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company for the establishment of two separate common sources of supply, for administrative procedure for dual completions, and for commingling of production from separate oil pools. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order segregating the producing interval of the Gallup formation in the Horseshoe-Gallup Field, San Juan County, New Mexico, into two separato common sources of supply. Applicant further seeks the establishment of an administrative procedure for approval of wells dually completed in said common sources of supply utilizing a certain type of mechanical installation in exception to Rule 112 (A) of the Commission Rules and Regulations, Applicant further seeks permission to commingle the production from said separate pools after metering the production from each.

CASE 1597:

Application of the Atlantic Refining Company for an order promulgating temporary special rules and regulations for the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating temporary special rules and regulations for the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, to provide for 80-acre provation units in said pool.

CASE 1598:

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for an order establishing 80-acre spacing units in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and for extension of the horizontal limits of said pool. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks an order promulgating special rules and regulations for the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for 80-acre spacing units. Applicant further seeks an order extending said pool to include the following described acreage: W/2 W/2 of Section 13; All of Sections 14, 15, 22, 23, 26, and 27; W/2 NW/4 and SW/4 SW/4 of Section 24; and W/2 W/2 of Section 25, all in Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. -2-Docket No. 6-59

CASE 1599: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for 320-acre spacing, promulgation of special rules and regulations and for a redetermination of the vertical limits of the Angels Peak-Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order establishing 320-acre spacing in the Angels Peak-Dakota Gas Peol in San Juan County, New Mexico, and for the premulgation of special rules and regulations for said peol. Applicant further seeks to change the vertical limits of the Angels Peak-Dakota Gas Pool to include the interval lying between the base of the Greenhorn limestone and the base of the upper productive portion of the Morrison formation.

- CASE 1900: Application of M. A. Remero and Robert Critchfield concerning the operation of gas provationing in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and the Choza Mesa-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool in Rie Arriba County, New Mexico, and the ratable taking of gas from said pools.
- <u>CASE 1601:</u> Southeastern New Nexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the extension of existing pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
 - (a) Extend the Acme Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 32: SE/4 Section 33: SW/4

(b) Extend the North Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM Section 35: NE/4

(c) Extend the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 15: SE/4

(d) Extend the Caprock-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM Section 29: E/2 NE/4

(e) Extend the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 7: SE/4

(f) Extend the Justis-Ellenburger Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 24: SW/4 Section 25: NE/4 Decket No. 6-59

(g) Extend the Justis-Montoya Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 24: SE/4 Section 25: NE/4

(h) Extend the Maljamar Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM Section 2: NW/4

(i) Extend the Red Lake-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 8: NE/4

CASE 1602:

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the extension of existing pools in San Juan and Rie Arriba Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Extend the Aztec-Fruitland Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM Section 30: N/2

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM Section 25: NE/4

(b) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 1G WEST, NMPM Section 19: SE/4 Section 30: NE/4

(c) Extend the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM Section 8: E/2

(d) Extend the Gavilan-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST, NMPM Section 30: NE/4

(e) Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM Section 22: SE/4 Section 23: W/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM Section 3: All Docket No. 6-59

TOWNSHIP 28	NORTH,	RANGE	7	WEST,	NMPM	
Section 15:	SW/4	ىپ، مايرانىتىن بۇرىيىتىيىيىن ·				
Section 21;	SE/4					
Section 22:	N/2 &	SW/4				
Section 28:	A11					
Section 31:	E/2					
Section 32:	A11					
Section 33:	A11					
Section 34:	A11					
Section 35:	SW/4			-		
TOWNSHIP 28	NORTH .	RANGE	8	WEST.	NNPN	

RANGE O WEOI Section 29: All

(f) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM Section 23: SW/4 TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM

Section 27: SW/4 TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NHPM

Section 19: S/2 Section 20: E/2 & SW/4 Section 29: NW/4

(g) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPH Section 17: W/2 Section 18: All (partial)

(h) Extend the South Blanco-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM Section 19: E/2

(1) Extend the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPH Section 2: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM Section 16: NW/4 Section 30: N/2 NW/4

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM Section II: NW74

-5-Docket No. 6-59

(j) Extend the Chimney Rock-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM Section 5: NE/4 SE/4

(k) Extend the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM Section 24: SW/4 & NW/4 SE/4 Section 25: NW/4

(1) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM Section 9: E/2 NW/4 & SE/4 NE/4 Section 10: S/2 NW/4

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM Section 25: SE/4 & SE/4 NE/4 Section 31: SE/4 Section 32: SW/4 Section 34: E/2 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM Section 24: SE/4 Section 25: NE/4

(m) Extend the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM Section L: N/2 SW/4

CONTINUED CASE

CASE 1526:

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the extension of an existing pool in San Juan County, New Mexico.

(h) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM Section 2: NW/4 TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

Section 35: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM Section 27: W/2 Section 28: E/2

ir/

(OVER)

No. 6-59

SUPPLEMENTAL DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING FEBRUARY 18, 1959

Oil Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, NM

CASE 1603: In the matter of the application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an order authorizing it to prorate the purchase of sour crudes only from twenty-five pools in Lea and Eddy Counties, New Mexico, during the course of the Port Arthur Refinery strike. J. M HERVEY 1874-1953 HIRAN M. DOW CLARENCE E. HINKLE W. E BORDURANT, JR. GORGE H. HUNKER, JR. HOWARD C. BRATTON S. B. CHRISTY IV LEWIS C. COX, JR.

PAUL W. EATON, JR. ROBERT C. BLEDSOL LAW OFFICES HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE HINKLE BUILDING ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

March 12, 1959

TELEPHONE MAIN 2-6510 Post Office Box 547

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Capitol Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter

Re: Case No. 1598 Order No. R-1343 Ranger Lake Pool

Dear Dan:

When you have a chance I would appreciate borrowing a copy of the transcript and any extra exhibits in the above case, and will return them to you in about ten days.

Best regards.

Respectfully,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

BY: D. B. Christy T.

SBC:JY

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

April 2, 1959

Mr. S. B. Christy, IV Hervey, Dow & Hinkle P.O. Box 547 Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Sim:

We are herewith enclosing copies of the following documents which pertain to Case No. 1598, as you requested in your letter of April 1:

1 Transcript

1 Exhibit No. 1 - a contour map 1 Exhibit No. 3 - a tabulation of wells

1 Exhibit No. 4 - a brochure

We are unable to send copies of Exhibits 2 and 5 in this case because we have only one copy of each which cannot leave the file.

Incidentally, it seems to me that we loaned you some transcripts and exhibits some while back pertaining to salt water disposal well hearings. If you are through with these items, please return them as soon as possible unless you have already done so.

Very truly yours,

Daniel S. Nutter Chief Engineer

DSN:bp Encls.

J. M. HERVEY 1874-1953 HIRAM M. DOW CLARENCE E. HINKLE W. E. PONDURANT, JR. GEORGE H. HUNKER, JR. HOWARD C. BRATTON S. B. CHRISTY M LEWIS C. COX, JR.

PAUL W. EATON, JR. ROBERT C. BLEDSOE LAW OFFICES HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE HINKLE BUILDING ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

April 6, 1959

. Nutter

Mr. Dan S. Nutter Chief Engineer New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Capitol Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: <u>Case No. 1598</u>

TELEPHONE MAIN 2-6510 Post Office Box 547

Dear Dan:

Thank you for your letter and enclosures of April 2, and we will try to have the enclosures back to you within ten days.

You are correct that we borrowed some case material involving salt water disposal well hearings in March; however, we returned these approximately ten days thereafter.

Best regards.

Respectfully,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

Settis By

SBC:jy

J. M HERVEY (874-1953) HIRAM M. DOW CLARENCE E. HINKLE W E. BONBURANT, JR. OEORGE H. HUNNER, JR. HOWARD C. BRATTON S. B. CHRISTY IV LEWIS C. COX, JR.

PAUL W. EATON, JR. ROBERT C. BLEDSOE LAW OFFICES HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE HINKLE BUILDING ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

April 16, 1959

TELEPHONE MAIN 2-6510 Post Office Box 547

Mr. Dan S. Nutter Chief Engineer New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Capitol Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 1598

Dear Dan:

We are returning herewith the transcript and exhibits 1, 3 and 4 in connection with the above case, which you so kindly forwarded to us in your letter of April 2.

Appreciating your kindess in sending this information to us, and thanking you for the loan of the same, we are,

Yours very truly,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

By

SBC:jy Encls.

A COMPANY AND A
FIELD RULES HEARING RANGER LAKE (PENNSYLVANIAN) FIELD FEBRUARY 18, 1959

The information contained in this report has been assembled by Phillips Petroleum Company. The interpretation of these data and recommendations represents the views of Phillips Petroleum Company, and are not necessarily concurred in by the other operators in the field.

n ESDa 01L HEXEO 5.1:211 He. 3 CASE

RANGER LAKE (PENNSYLVANIAN) FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

		Approximate Average Porosity	8.7%
		Maximum Measured Permeability	23 ml.
	c.	Average Connate Water	25%
2.	STRUCTUR	AL FEATURES OF THE RESERVOIR	
.,	a,	Structure Map) See Geological Ex	hibits
	b.	Cross Sections)	
	с.	Original Gas-Oil Contact	Not Applicable
	d.	Original Water-Oil Contact	-6210 ft. subsea
3.	CHARACTE	RISTICS OF RESERVOIR FLUID	
-	а.	Average Gravity of S.T. Oil	40 .4° API
	b.	Estimated Saturation Pressure	2250 psia
	С.	Formation Volume Factor	
		At Original Pressure	1.409
		At Saturation Pressure	1.430
	d.	Solubility	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		At Original Pressure	754 cf/b
		At Saturation Pressure	754 cf/b
4.	PRESSURE	S AND TEMPERATURE	-
	a.	Original Reservoir Pressure	3530 psi
	b.	Reservoir Temperature	162°F
	¢.	Reservoir Pressure History	See Attachment
	d.	Average Shut-In Time Prior to Pressure Survey	48 hours
	Θ.	Productivity Indices Data	
		Range - Bbl/Day/psi Pressure Drop	.793 to 1.553
5.	STATIST	ICAL_DATA	
	а.	Accumulated Production to 12-1-58	
		0i1	368,711 bbls.
		Gas ()	285,088 MCF
		Water	O bbls.
	ь.		See Attachment
	C.		
	d,	Number of Producing Wells	5
	e.	1 0	Staggered 80-Acre Units
	f.	State of Depletion	Early or Development
,		DECENTIATE ACCULATE	

6. GENERAL RESERVOIR MECHANICS

6 3

To date the primary source of reservoir energy has been the expansion of oil above the saturation pressure. The future reservoir mechanism will be a solution gas drive which may or may not be aided by a partial water drive. To date there has been no evidence of a water drive.

7.

1)

RECOMMENDATIONS Develop the subject reservoir on a well spacing of 80 acres with well locations to be not more than 150 feet from the centers of the NM/4 and SE/4 of each governmental quarter section.

RANGER LAKE (PENNSYLVANIAN)FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

650

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE DATA DATUM -6050 SUBSEA

RANG	SR NO.	1	RANGI	er no.	2	RAN	GER NO.	3	RANG	ER NO.	4
DATE	HRS SI	BHP	DATE	HRS SI	EHP	DATE	HRS SI	BHP	DATE	HRS SI	BHP
11-15-56 7-24-57 12-26-57 11-21-58 12-29-58	, .	13530 2809 2569 2311 2144	7-10-57 11-18-58 12-19-58	48 48 72	2843 2305 2212	9-13-57 11-28-5 1-5-59	48	3597 2551 2440	12-26-57 11-18-58 1-6-59		2838 2004 1882

65 1



DIVISION

Year of 19<u>56</u>

Year of 19<u>57</u>

Year of 1958

PRODUCTION DATA

RANGER LAKE (PENNSYLVANIAN) FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

YEAR AND MONTH	NUMBER OF WELLS	OIL PRO	DUCTION ACCUMULATED	GAS PRO	GAS OIL	
1956 October November December Yearly Total	1 1 1	5,669 5,360 5,812	5,669 11,029 16,841	6,217 5,628 6,087	6,217 11,845 17,932	RATIO
<u>1957</u>	Į.	16,841		17,932	-13752	1,047
January February March April May June July August September October November December Yearly Total	1 1 2 2 2 2 3 3 3 4	5,299 6,369 6,069 5,988 6,773 10,736 11,276 10,674 15,780 16,296 15,075 22,211 132,546	22,140 28,509 34,578 40,566 47,339 58,075 69,351 80,025 95,805 112,101 127,176 149,387	5,562 5,070 4,831 4,766 5,545 8,847 9,292 8,795 12,949 14,279 13,211 14,665 107,312	23,494 28,564 33,396 38,161 43,706 52,553 61,845 70,640 83,589 97,868 111,079 125,744	1,050 796 796 819 824 824 824 824 824 821 876 876 876
1958 January February March April May June July August September October November	4444444445	21,648 19,665 20,665 18,809 19,344 18,689 19,170 20,512 20,130 19,965 20,727	171,035 190,700 211,365 230,174 249,518 268,207 287,377 307,889 328,019 347,984 368,711	14,294 12,984 15,209 13,843 14,237 13,755 14,108 16,173 14,816 14,695 15,230	140,038 153,022 168,231 182,074 196,311 210,066 224,174 240,347 255,163 269,858 285,088	660 736 736 736 736 736 736 736 736 736



RANGER LAKE (PENESYLVANIAN) FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

DETERMINATION OF DRAINAGE AREA FOR PHILLIPS RANGER NO. 1

On November 21, 1958 the BHP was determined to be 2311 psi. Accumulated production to this date was 137,000 barrels. Assuming this well to be the only one in the reservoir, then the original oil in place contributing to the performance of this well can be calculated from the following formula:

 $N = \frac{dNB}{B-Bo} = \frac{137,000 \times 1.429}{1.429 - 1.409} \approx \frac{195,773}{.02} \approx 9,788,650 \text{ bbls.}$

The original oil in place per acre can be determined as follows:

Oil in place = $\frac{7758 \times .067 \times (1-.25)}{1.409} \times 32 = 11,488$ bbls. per acre l.409 Area being drained by Phillips Ranger No. 1 then is:

Total oil contributing = 9,788,650/11488 = 852 acres Oil in place per acre

RANGER LAKE (PENNSYLVANIAN) FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Phillips Ranger No. 1 - Comparison of actual and theoretical recoveries.

Based on the assumption that only 80 acres is contributing to the production of a well, what would the theoretical recovery be from original conditions to 2311 psi? Inasmuch as the pressure of 2311 psi is still above the saturation pressure, the recovery expressed in per cent of original oil in place can be calculated from the following formula.

$$dH/H = B-Bo/B = 1.429-1.409/1.429 = .02/1.429 = 1.43$$

If only this eighty-acre tract were contributing to the production of the Phillips Ranger No. 1, then its actual recovery would approximate the theoretical of 1.4%. If the actual recovery efficiency is greater, it means that more than 80 acres are contributing to the performance of this well. If the recovery is less, then less than eighty acres are contributing to the performance of this well.

Original oil in place per acre foot = 7758x#x(1-Sw)

 $= \frac{B0}{7758 \times .087 \times (1 - .25)} = 359 \text{ bbls.}$

Original oil in place per 80 acres = 359x32x80 = 918,000 bbl.

Recovery to November 21, 1958 and a BHP of 2311 si is 127,000 bbls.

Actual recovery = 137,000/918,000 = 14.9%

Obviously, a much larger area than 80 acres is contributing to the performance of the Phillips Ranger No. 1.

PROPOSED SPECIAL FIELD RULES RANGER LAKE (PENNSYLVANIAN) POOL LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Banger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool be and the same is he by extended, and that the vertical limits thereof shall consist of the entire Pennsyl-vanian formation.

(2) That the horizontal limits of said Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool shall be that area described as follows:

"W/2 W/2 of Section 13; all of Sections 14, 15, 22, 23, W/2 of NW/4 and SW/4 of SW/4 of Section 24, W/2 of W/2 of Section 25, and all of Sections 26 and 27, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Marico."

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That special pool rules applicable to the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool be and the same are hereby promulgated as follows:

<u>EULE 1</u> That any well drilled to or completed in the Pernsylvanian formation within one mile of the boundary of the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool as it is now defined or may hereafter be defined, shall be located, spaced, drilled, operated, and prorated in accordance with the rules and regulations in effect in said Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool.

<u>RULE 2</u> That 80-acre drilling and proration units be and the same are hereby established for the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool; further, that any well projected to or completed in the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool shall be assigned a tract comprising one-half of a governmental quarter section.

RULE 3 (a) That any well projected to or completed in the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the center of the Southeast Quarter (SE/4) or the Northwest Quarter (NW/4) of a governmental quarter section.

(b) The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 3 (a) above without notice and hearing where application has been filed in due form and the necessity for the unorthodox location is based on topographical conditions.

Applicants shall furnish all operators within a 1320-foot radius of the subject well a copy of the application to the Commission, and applicant shall include with his application a list of names and addresses of all operators within such radius, together with a stipulation that proper notice has been given said operators at the addresses given. The Secretary of the Commission shall wait at least 20 days after receipt of application before approving any such unorthodox location, and shall approve such unorthodox location only in the absence of objection by any offset

- 4

operator. In the event an operator objects to the unorthodox location, the Commission shall consider the matter only after proper notice and hearing.

HULE 4 That any well which is completed in the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool and to which is dedicated less than 79 acres are supported to the shall be granted an allowable in the proportion that the total number of acres assigned to the well bears to 80 acres.

 $\left(\right)$

I

<u>BULE 5</u> That no well shall be assigned an allowable until Commission Form C-128 has been filed with the Commission indicating the tract which is dedicated to the wall.

RULE 6 The casing program of all wells hereafter drilled in the Ranger Lake (Pennsylvanian) Pool shall include at least two (2) strings of pipe set in accordance, with the following program:

(a) The surface casing shall be of new or reconditioned pipe of proper weight and test to withstand the known pressures in said field, set and cemented at a depth not less than three hundred (300) feet; said amount of surface casing to be adequate to protect all fresh water sands. Cementing shall be by the pump and plug method with a sufficient volume of cement used to fill the annular space back of the casing to the surface of the ground, or to the bottom of the cellar. Cement shall be allowed to stand a minimum of twelve (12) hours under pressure before drilling the plug or initiating tests. Before drilling the plug, pump pressure of at least one thousand (1,000) pounds per square inch shall be applied. If at the end of thirty (30) minutes the pressure shows a drop of one hundred (100) pounds per square inch, or more, the casing shall be condemned. After corrective operations, the casing shall be tested again in the same manner.

(b) The producing, or oil string, shall be new or reconditioned pipe of proper weight and test to withstand the known pressures in said field, set and cemented no higher than the top of the producing formation. Comenting shall be by the pump and plug method, and sufficient cement shall be used to fill the calculated annular space behind the pipe to the surface of the ground, or at least one hundred (100) feet above the shoe of the intermediate string, if one is set. Cement shall be allowed to stand a minimum of twelve (12) hours before drilling the plug or initiating tests. The casing shall be tested by pump pressure of at least one thousand (1000) pounds per square inch applied. If at the end of thirty (30) minutes the pressure shows a drop of one hundred (100) pounds per square inch, or more, the casing shall be condemned. After corrective operations, the casing shall be tested again in the same manner.

<u>RULE 7</u> The permitted gas-oil ratio for all wells shall be two thousand (2,000)cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil produced. Any oil well producing with a gasoil ratio in excess of two thousand (2,000) cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil shall be allowed to produce daily only that volume of gas obtained by multiplying the daily oil allowable of such well as determined by the applicable rules of the Commission by two thousand (2,000) cubic feet. The gas volume thus obtained shall be known as the daily gas limit of such well. The daily oil allowable of such well shall be determined and assigned by dividing its daily gas limit by its producing gas-oil ratio.

RULE 8 The datum reservoir pressure of all flowing wells in the Ranger Lake

- 2 -

(Pennsylvanian) Pool shall be determined once a year during the months of April and May, and the results reported to the Commission by the first (1st) day of July of each year. The datum reservoir pressure shall be obtained by the use of a subsurface pressure gauge, and the pressure observations shall be made at or corrected to a datum of 6050 feet below sea level after a continuous shut-in period of not less than forty-eight (48) hours, nor more than seventy-two (72) hours.

- 3 -

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CONFISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COK_KEVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

CASE NO. 1598 Order No. B-1343

APPLICATION OF PHILLIPS PHTNCLEUN COMPANY FOR AN ORDER ESTABLISHING 90-ACHE SPACING IN THE RANGER LAKE-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND FOR EXTENSION OF THE HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF SAID FOOL.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on February 18, 1959, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 2^{nd} day of M_{ARCh} , 1959, the Counission, a quorum being present, having considered the application and the evidence adduced and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Phillips Petroleum Company, seeks an order establishing 80-acro spacing units in the Runger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool in Low County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks an order extending the horizontal limits of said pool.

(3) That the applicant failed to establish to the satisfaction of the Commission that one well can efficiently and economically drain 80 acres in the said Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool.

(4) That the subject application should, therefore, be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the application of Phillips Petroleum Company for 80-acre spacing in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, -1-Case No. 1598 Order No. 8-1343

New Mexico, and for the extension of the horinoutal limits of the said pool be and the same is hereby denied.

PORE at Santa Jo, New Maxico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

mber & Secretary

JOHN BURBOUGHS, Chairman

4 Mona MERAY DIGAN . Maniper

atter L. PORTER, Jr., A ▲.



ir/

Transcript of Hearing, Case No. 1598, dated February 19, 1959, mailed to Ada Dearnley on August 5, 1959.

vem

J. M HERVEY (874-1983) HIRAM M. DOW CLARENGE E. HINKLE W. E. BONDURANT, JR. GEORGEN, HUNKER, JR. HOW460 G. BRATTON J. B. CHRISTY IV LEWIS C. COX, JR. PAUL W. EATON, JR. HOBERT C. BLEOSOE

LAW OFFICES HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE HINKLE BUILDING ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

April 1, 1959

TELEPHONE MAIN 2-6510 Post Office Box 547

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Capitol Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter

Re: Case No. 1598 Order No. R-1343 Ranger Lake Pool

Dear Dan:

In line with our letter of March 12, we would appreciate borrowing a copy of the transcript and any extra exhibits in the above case, and will return them to you in about ten days after receipt.

Thanking you in advance for your courtesies in this connection, we are,

Yours very truly,

HERVEY, DOW, & HINKLE

SBC: jy

Gyrdor X. Cone X2 State 24	dondon k. Cone %1 State 24-1	Fullips & T.F.C.&O.	Fidlins of T.F.J.&O. 3 Jean Langer Unis	Fuillips & T.P.C.S.Q. 2 lest uanger Unit	Fhilling & T.F. C. & O. yl .est .unger Unit		
330' F\$&ML, Sec. 24, 12\$, 34E, Lea Co, 24,	1980 F3L, 6601 FWL Sec. 24, T12S, 34E, Lea County	1980 FNL & 1978 FNL Sec. 23, 128, 34E, Lee County	1979 FSL & 1978 FEL Sec. 23, 128, 34E, Lea County	330' FNEWL, Dec. 25, 125, 34E, Lea Co. 25,	. 660' FSELL Sec. 23, 123, 342, Lea Co.	LOCATION	9
KB 4,1,51,1	KB 41252)	KB 41\$3'	KB 41601	KE 4150'	KB 4153		WELL (
۲	2+20-57	9-11-97 Eg	9+3-57 PB	5 - 2?−57 ₽₽	9-229- 56	CONP. DATE	PHILLIPS TABULATION CHART,
10,375' 10 PBI0,344' (-	10,433'	10,367' 10 3 10,355' (-	10,371' 10 PB10,360' (-	10,3951 (-	12,976, 10 PHID,563, (-	83	PET
(-6148) ;299	10,317' P&A (-6165)	10,240' F 3 (-5744) 24 10,240	10,2381 F 5 (6078) 24 140 TP	6133 1233 124 179	10,266 (-5767) 24 11 11 11		ROLLUX COMPANY NGER LAKE PENN S NEW MEXICO
); 376 EOPD, no wtr. 20/64" ch, gty 40.		F 319 EQ, no wtr., 24 hrs., 5/8" ch, 40.4 Ety, GON 984, TP 260#	F 586 BO, no.wtr., 24 hrs., 3/2" ch, 140.4 gty, 30R 755, RP 300/	F 304 EO, no wtr., 24 hrs., 5/16" ch, 40.3 gty, 501 852, AP 325#	F 406 EO, no wtr., 24 hrs, 1/4" ch, 41.3 gty, SUR 1096, TP 750#.	L FOTEN	ROLEUM COMPANY NGER LAKE PENNSYLVANIAN POCL NGEN MEXICO
•, 10, 31, 7-3 20 ¹		10,2:0-85' 10,304-313' 10,323-50'	10,238-741 4/ 10,296-310'P/ 10,322-201 32 10,334-441 4/	10,282-503 10,310-37'	10,312-51'	P.2.2	
1/500 10,30 CTS 1 NB / X/.	10,357-397' hr.5 min. MB 4 30' muu 10,346-433' Hec. 1840' flec. 1840' 10' mud.	A/1500. P/10,240-3381 A/500 F/10,338-501	1 A/1000 01₽/10,238- 1 3281 1 A/500	4/1250 P/10,23 4/500 P/10,326	4/500 10,270- hrs. :: GIS 47 55 min. 1 br., rev. ou	raannan borts	
دد. 13 متا / 60 متا / 61	09.1 1.00.1 1.00.1 09.1 NS.	MSE V	OIL CONSLAVIA	,3262-326 ,326-371	10,270-385', 10,2 hrs. MST3 45 Min., 3TS 47 min., 0TS 55 min. Flwd 28 20 1 hr., 302 1264, rev. out 24 20.	S CISCO	
(0) - nrs.			ORE THE LANK OCT INSIGN , NEW MEXICO	P/10,351- MAT, A/900, 1960 50 500 12 0200 50 500 22 0200 50 22 02010		CIUU Francis Francis	

.....

ŝ.

•.

A BOOLDARD COLORADOR AND A STATUS